
4 November 2024  
Term 4,  Week 4 

HEAD LICE ALERT 
 

There has been a reported case of head lice in our school.  
Generally, where one student has head lice this serves as a 
warning that there is likely to be an infestation in either specific 
classes or across the whole school population.  
 

Please check your child’s hair on a daily basis and if you find 
head lice or their eggs, treat them immediately.  A commercial 
lice treatment (available from your local chemist or 
supermarket) can be effective, but you will need to read the 
label and follow the safety instructions carefully.  

WHAT’S AHEAD . . .   
 

Week 4 
Wed 6  Nov  Kindergarten visit to Parkes Shire Library 
Thur 7  Nov  PBL Pyjama Day Celebration 
 

Week 5 
Mon 11 Nov  Parkes Remembrance Day 
 11 Nov  Intensive Swimming commences 
Tue 12 Nov  Stage 2 ZooSnooz Excursion 
Thur 14 Nov  SRC Fundraiser - Ronald McDonald House 
Week 9 
Thur 12 Dec  End of Year Social LATE TO SCHOOL 

 

School commences at 9:05am. Students arriving after this 

time MUST  sign-in at the School Office with a note or phone 

call made to the office when dropping off your child so they 

can be marked as an explained late arrival on that day. 
 

If they do not come through the office with an  explanation 

for being late they could be marked absent for the whole day 

as the rolls are often already marked by the teachers before 

your child gets to class. 
 

This simple process needs to be adhered to, to avoid your 

child’s Record of Attendance being incorrect.  

Merit Certificate Criteria for this week 
 

•  Attempting all tasks responsibly  
 

•  Respecting others by cooperating and   
 appreciating 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
 

 

We inform a teacher if there  
is a problem 

PEPS provides lots of opportunities for 

students to ‘have a go’ whether it be in a 

sporting team, creative arts group, 

leadership position or educational pursuit 

and it was wonderful to see the talent and 

confidence in our Stage 2 students last 

week, ‘having a go’ in our annual Talent 

Quest. By adopting a ‘have a go’ culture in 

our school we are encouraging our students 

to try new experiences and whilst sometimes 

we may fail at things the first time we try 

them, it helps to develop our resilience, 

perseverance and growth mindset. 

Let’s all try and ‘have a go’ at something 

new this week! 

 

Tracey Dunford-Relieving Principal 

              MERIT CERTIFICATES   - Term 4 Week  3  - 2024 

 Work Ethic                             Behaviour                        Wiradjuri 
 Neat presentation Wears uniform  Be at peace  
 of work  with pride without fighting   
  

KB:   Alfie Leonard Ellsie Littlewood Macy Turner   
KMC: Gracious Chirinda Isla Foley Finn Tolley 
1M:     Andie Fitzpatrick Obie Medlyn Kobi Kinsela 
1EO: Ava Harris Indi O’Brien Trinity Piper 
1-2G: Ellie Fitzpatrick Theodore Schonberg     Luca Turnbull     
2O: Tom Warry Lucas Beuzeville Aela Jones 
3-4B: Alexander Vincent  Alexander Pfaff 
3-4G:    Jaxon Harmer Oliver Bailey-Turner Xavier Clarke 
3-4H: Ivy O’Donoghue Giselle Higgins Fletcher Hamilton 
5-6F: Oliver Hughes Edison Hawken Harley Cotter   
5-6P: Piper Moore Lucy Allen Pacey Quinn  
5-6R:     Poppy Rodgers Cameron Hunter Oliver Schonberg 
5-6T: Paige Schapers Abel Phillips-Thompson  Madison Beuzeville 
                                     
                                              Love of Reading:   Remi Clark 

Mr Ostler is away on leave for this week and Mrs Dunford will 
be Relieving Principal. 



“The Parrot” is available at the Parkes East Public School website https://parkeseast-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
along with other relevant school information and news. 

MAROON PENNANTS   
 

Congratulations to the students listed below for achieving five 
Principal’s Awards, which entitled them to be awarded a 
Maroon Pennant: 
 

3-4G  Jaxon Harmer, Silas Phillips-Thompson    
 

 

SILVER PENNANTS 

Congratulations to the students listed below for achieving ten 
Principal’s Awards, which entitled them to be awarded with a  
Silver Pennant: 
 

1EO  Poppy Gurney, Eadie Kross, Arden Lovett,  

 Trinity Piper, Tucker Hamilton   

3-4G  Nikiaha Milson, Faith Sutton, Logan Frame,  

 Thomas Wilkinson 

5-6R  Lacie Turner 
 

GOLD CERTIFICATES 

Congratulations to the students listed below for achieving 
fifteen Principal’s Awards, which entitled them to be awarded 
with a Gold Certificate: 
 

5-6R  Isla Miller,  

5-6F Edison Hawken, Miah Ross 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY—WEEK   
 

Each Friday, a different class will be running our whole school 
assembly. Parents/Caregivers/Families are invited to come and 
watch their child play their part in the assembly.   

Assembly begins at 12.00pm  and will either be under the 
Primary shelter or in the hall depending on the weather.  
 
This week  1/2G   will be conducting the assembly. 

Congratulations PEPS students for being Safe, Respectful and 
Responsible. You have earnt a celebration where you can wear 
your pyjamas to school this Thursday 7th November!  
Remember to wear appropriate footwear. 

 
 

The Enchanted Forest Book Fair is coming to Parkes East. It will 
be held from 18 to 22 November (Week 6). More information 
to come.  

 

https://parkeseast-p.schools.nsw.gov.au

